
Jaffrey Conservation Commission 
Meeting Minutes 
February 16, 2022 
 
Present: Carolyn Garretson (Chair), Tom Ahlborn-Tsu, Pam Armstrong, Jim Bearce, Bill Graf, Charlie Koch, Fran 
McBride, David Peragallo, Elizabeth Webster (remotely) 
Kevin Chamberlain (Select Board Rep.) 
 
Absent: Aaron Abitz, Kathy Batchelder, Serra Gauthier, Michael George 
Guests: Tony Cavaliere, Superintendent of Utilities & Peter Pitsas, Underwood Engineers 
 
Meeting convened at 7PM. The meeting took place at the Jaffrey Town Offices. 
The meeting was called to order by Carolyn Garretson, Chair. 
 
1. Tony Cavaliere, Superintendent of Utilities & Peter Pitsas, Underwood Engineers were introduced. 
Re: Cold Stone Springs Public Water Well Project, wetlands review 
Mr. Pitsas presented plans, describing the proposed project and its impact on wetlands in its path. A copy of the narrative 
is appended to this document. A letter of support is sought from the Conservation Commission. Motion by Bearce, 
seconded by Peragallo: To write a letter of support for the Cold Stone Public Water Well Project. Passed. 
 
2. Minutes of the February meeting were approved. 
 
3. Financial Review: No new information. 
 
4. Ongoing 
A. CPCA. The lumber will be collected and taken to staging areas on 2/20. 
 
B. Children’s Woods/ Carey Park. A warrant article has been submitted for a vote at Town Meeting, proposing that the 
entirety be placed in an easement. 
 
C. Town Forest Easements. A warrant article has been submitted for a vote at Town Meeting, proposing that the Town 
Forest be placed in easements. 
 
D. Rod and Gun Club. The request of the Rod and Gun Club was denied by the Peterborough ZBA. 
 
E. Nutting Road Bridge. Financing for the culvert replacement has not yet been finalized. 
 
F. Education program. No Action. 
 
G. Downtown Revitalization. A public meeting was held to clarify the road work schedule. Follow-up meeting on 2/22. 
 
H. ZBA/ PB. Not attended. 
 
5. New Business.  
TAH has offered to update trail maps for CPCA and CW/CP once the trails are fully marked. 
Earth Day, April 22. No fixed plans at this time. Members are urged to email their ideas to CDG. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:20 PM. Next scheduled meeting is March 16, 2022 at 7PM, at the Town Offices. 
 
 


